

CRAFTS &

8695 Harvie Rd., RR6
Port Kells, Surrey, B.C. V3S 4P1
574-7871

February 11, 1975.

Mr. John A. Charnetski
Art Department
Malaspina College,
Nanaimo, B.C. V9R 2J3

Dear Mr. Charnetski:

I very much approve of your intention to diversify the Craftsman's Association into regional groups. I have long considered that it is necessary for people to get together often enough to discuss their craft to maintain interest sufficient for an active association, but to travel more than 10 miles under certain circumstances, weather, etc. is not ideal.

What you are doing parallels what the Fraser Valley regional potters are doing — we are forming a guild where we can be together regularly, to discuss problems and be of help to each other if possible, without going to the moon, or Vancouver; weather wont be such a preventive question, hopefully, and the informal group gatherings should be a pleasant but informative occasions. I enclose one of our information posters. We are such a new group that we haven't been able to settle on a regular date of meeting, but should you ever have occasion to be in our area during a time that a meeting occurs, hopefully you would attend, and possibly meet many of your friends who are potters.

Sincerely,

Hunces Holliger

Franc Holliger

Encl;